Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

21 June 2007

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Jackie Mortiboy


Peter Webb 

In Attendance Cllr Honey

The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: Bob Scarfe
Minutes of meeting held on 17 May 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Horse Rider Signs

It was reported that Wye Parish Council supported the request for Horse Riding Signs by Monetary Farm and they will write to Highways to request these.

Peter Webb asked for clarification on the donation to the hall and the rental of the field for functions.

Nominations for Councillors and co-opting 2 Councillors

Erica Forbes and John Griggs were both nominated to stand for council and were co-opted.  Members Interest Forms and undertaking of the Code of Conduct were duly signed.

Correspondence from Brook and Hinxhill Village Hall Trust re: Minutes from March Meeting

The correspondence from the village hall trust had been circulated and it was agreed that the minutes from the March meeting would be amended to read:

“Cllr Alcock has been reported to the Standards Board for an alleged breach of the Code of Conduct.  The Standards Board for England has decided that the allegation should not be referred to an ethical standards officer for investigation.  Having taken account of the available information they do not believe that a potential breach of the Code of Conduct is disclosed.  They have made no finding of fact.”
The letter the clerk had proposed was amended and agreed.  This will be sent to the Secretary of the Village Hall Trust.
Correspondence from Mrs F Williams re: Website

Correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The response the Clerk had written was amended and then approved.

Correspondence from Mr C Hamer re: Brook News

It was agreed that the names of the Councillors would be published and contact details for Tony and Peter would be published.  The other Councillors preferred for their contact details to remain unpublished.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would ask Colin Hamer to publish the news that the Parish Council had changed its website address to www.brookpc.kentparishes.gov.uk as Kent County Council have given the parishes the facility to have a free website.

Finances

It was agreed that all Councillors should be signatories on all accounts held by the Parish Council.

Cheques were signed for Lawncare £220, Aldington PC (final payment for Saxonshore website) £71.43.

Any Other Business

The Highways department will be visiting the parish and will meet with 2 Councillors in week beginning the 2nd July, convenient dates were suggested and the Clerk will respond to the Highways department appropriately.

Peter Webb asked about the Parish Councillor Information Day.  He expressed an interested in attending one sometime.

Jackie Mortiboy is the Parish Forum representative.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 19th July 2007. 

